Great Basin College
 compensation and benefits committee meeting minutes


Thursday, November 3, 2016
10:00 a.m.
Present: Kara Coates, Steve Garcia, Lynn Owens, Laura Pike, Sonja Sibert, Tami Mette (chair)

Absent: Jim Stugelmayer
Minutes from September 19th meeting approved by committee
Workload policy for advising

A question was raised by the Evaluation committee concerning the intent of the wording in the workload policy concerning compensation for advising students. The wording in the policy created confusion as to whether the number of students that were advised during a semester where what made up the count of 20 or the number of advising sessions contributed to that set number. The C & B committee unanimously agreed that it was the number of students, not the number of advisement sessions per semester. The chair agreed to send the policy out to committee members in an attempt to determine a clearer meaning in that policy.  Review of suggestions will take place in the December meeting.
Professional Development Funds
The committee received 5 requests for Professional Development Funds in the fall semester. All 5 applicants were granted funds to support professional development attendance:
Michael Bail

Jinho Jung

Frank Amankonah

Reme Huttman

Kathy Schwandt

New Business
Discussion also ensued in regard to the wording of the Professional Development policy and the requirements for application submission. Some of the committee members felt that the policy should better indicate what the committee is considering for approval. The chair agreed to email the Professional Development Funds policy to all members for review and possible re-wording. This will be discussed during the December 8th meeting. 
Meeting adjournment: 11:05 a.m.

Next Meeting: November 8th, 10:00 am, place to be announced.
